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| refer to your email of 6 June 2025 requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), the
following information:

The latest 3 performance monitoring reports by the Estate Investment Committee that cover
critical estate assets

As above, that cover housing
As above that cover the estate regeneration project

The latest 3 reports by the Information Communication and Technology Governance Committee
that the NZDF considers most significant to re concerns and plans

The latest 3 reports by the lead info comm and tech operational committee or unitthat the NZDF
considers most significant to re concerns and plans

No reports are generated by the New Zealand Defence Force’s Estate Investment Committee or the
Information Communications and Technology Governance Committee. These parts of your request
are therefore declined in accordance with section 18(e) of the OIA, as the information does not exist.

You have stated that your aim is to report on concerns and plans about the estate; about comms and
tech. It would be helpful if you could provide a particular concern and/or particular Defence Estate
and communication and technology matters. This would then allow easy identification of relevant
information.

With particular regard to “significant concerns and plans” for Defence Force communications and
technology systems, these are sensitive areas of work where the information remains classified and
is specific to the capabilities of the Defence force. As a result any “concerns and plans” are unlikely
to be made public given national security requirements.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the OIA, to ask an Ombudsman to review this response to
your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

Please note that responses to official information requests are proactively released where possible.
This response to your request will be published shortly on the NZDF website, with your personal
information removed.

Yours sincerely

GA Motley

Brigadier

Chief of Staff HQNZDF





